

AFT-West Virginia AFT, AFL-CIO

1320 Kanawha Boulevard E Charleston, WV 25301 T: 304-344-2679 T: 800-222-9838 F: 304/345-5955 www.aftwv.org

January 4, 2021

SENT BY CERTIFIED MAIL

EXECUTIVE BOARD

Fred Albert President

Tega Toney Vice President

Angie Turkelson Secretary

> Sam Brunett Treasurer

Justin Altizer Lynneia Atkinson **Andy Bird**

Noel Clinton Bridget Davis Josh Gary

Beth Kitzmiller Dreama Morris Amy Neal Carrena Rouse Kristie Skidmore Amanda Stolzenfels Jerry Throckmorton

Terry Cunningham, Ex-Officio

Affiliation of the American Federation of Teachers, AFI-CIO

A Union of Professionals

RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. W. Clayton Burch, Superintendent West Virginia Department of Education 1900 Kanawha Blvd E

Charleston, WV 25305

RE: FOIA REQUEST

Dear Mr. Burch:

We respectfully request the following information:

A copy of the letter signed by all 55 County Superintendents asking to return to inschool or face-to-face instruction for elementary and middle school.

All data, documentation, and information collected regarding confirmed school related Covid cases and outbreaks. Redactions for privacy are understood.

All school grading data or the aggregate data you referenced stating that over one third of students on remote or virtual are failing.

If this information exists in magnetic, electronic, or digital formats, please provide copies of such records made available in such formats. Otherwise, please furnish to me copies of the requested information or provide to me an opportunity to inspect and copy the materials.

This request is made consistent with the provisions of the West Virginia Freedom of Information Act (W. Va. Code 29B-1-1, et seq.)

Thank you for your prompt attention and response to this request. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

AFT-West Virginia/AFL-CIO

cc: Heather Hutchens, General Council, WVDE